

MINUTES - TRAMPOLINE SPORT DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

DATE	Thursday 10 November 2016
VENUE	Icon Trampoline Facilities 9-2pm
ATTENDEES	Kathryn Searle, Carol Henry, Chris Wilson, Vicki Humphreys, Rosa Esteban, Danielle Halliday Apology – Rachael Sadler
DISCUSSION 1	MATTERS FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
<p>Action Points carried over from previous meeting:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Judging survey – Danielle to resend the document for review and put discussion on the next meeting agenda, or one after. Has recent document - On hold. 4 year plan – challenging – Danielle to talk to Anna. Roll over to next meeting. On hold. Entries for HP/SDC involvement – Danielle to talk to Anna. On hold Australian Nationals Debrief – Carol (notes to come in from officials on tour) Process on feedback coming in – Danielle/Kathryn to discuss. Carol to provide some feedback on forms Competition Structure – carried over from previous meeting (Carol wishes to discuss how we are going to service competitions in the future with the expected growth in participation. This is a subject that needs some large discussion and can be carried through to the next meeting. This might be a good discussion item for a coach forum. To look to some solutions for 2017. Suggestion that we should follow something similar to Australia. Proposal to be developed. Kathryn/Rachael to draft and send through to GymSports NZ for review. Final draft to go to clubs for their feedback. This will form part of the strategic plan. Consider looking at an eight year plus strategy.) Strategy Discussion. 	
DISCUSSION 2	TOUR CHAPERONES (Carol Henry)
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> We need some structure around the chaperone system. Would a contribution to the travel costs of chaperones make a difference to the accountability of the role? Should the team numbers be reduced? Should it be mandate that parents/dedicated adult travels with every travelling athletes U12? U14? Children with specific needs – parents need to travel with them. Children U18 (legal adult age) needs to pay a chaperone fee. Fee to be spread across the team to pay for the full cost of chaperones. Carol to attend the meeting and put these views forward. Structure – process – consequence Carol to attend tour meeting and raise these matters from Trampoline's viewpoint 	
DISCUSSION 3	TRAMPOLINE TECHNICAL FORUM FOR SUNDAY 12 FEBRUARY
<ol style="list-style-type: none"> TOF for age New Rules Competition Structure moving forward Safety/Coaching Qualifications Strategy 	

Sunday 12th February 10am start – new date. Danielle to source venue – memo to be adjusted and resent (Danielle)

DISCUSSION 4

COMPETITION CALENDAR & JUDGING REVALIDATION

- Draft has gone to GSNZ and to community along with application forms for clubs to apply for sanctioned competitions.
- Memo to go out stating no changes to the current judging system in 2017 (up until 2017 Nationals) with the exception of senior international aligning with FIG international requirements.
- Christine wishes to put out a memo regarding judging courses. SDC will start judging revalidations in mid-August 2017.
- Resources – videos, manuals – responsibility Vicki/Christine. Vicki to check with Australia on video resources, Christine will follow up with Anna re Indo's videos. It was felt important that judges were looking at athletes that were not necessarily from NZ. Senior course to take place first and run backwards to Elementary. All judges are required to requalify.
Timeline:
- Video resources to be ready by end of February – Vicki
- Pre-Judging check of videoed routines (Janine, Lance, Maree, Vicki)
- Manual (participant first and facilitator second) – first draft end June - content/Vicki and formatting/Christine
- Powerpoint – start off with Vicki and format Christine – first draft end June
- Communication – drafts to be sent to presenters for feedback – Christine
- Four weeks in advance to distribute resources to participants – Christine

Kathryn to draft memo containing the above and send to Christine for her editing and distribution.

DISCUSSION 5

2017 MARKS/DMT

- Proposed changes discussion led by Maree. Raising the qualification mark across the board with a view to raising the standard.
- For international – split of Youth and sub-junior – Youth 10 – 12 (under 10 would jump in the International division) sub-junior. DMT this might reduce the numbers, want to make it so that more TRA athletes can choose DMT as an option. Sub-junior – 13-14. In junior they would only do 1 set.
- Maree is happy to put all this data into the iTRACCS table - Chris to send word version to Maree.
- Focus is on fostering and nurturing at the lower levels so that we see the results at Senior level
- TUM – Nicci Growcott now on TUM sub-committee (invited by Maree). Set some minimum diff and reintroduced some skills.
- Secondary Schools routines will need to be looked at – Carol to send through to TUM sub-committee for review.
- Impact on coaching/judging – the standard here need to be raised also. Maree

and Vicki to talk to Christine regarding Education

- What about syncro? Maree to go back to TSG to confirm
- SDC are happy with the proposal. The marks will be released (through Angela) to the community once TSG have done final adjustments. Maree to send this final document to Angela.
- Next year iTRACCS will be run manually. Maria Darroch has an excel system that might be useful - Carol to approach Maria and ask her.

DISCUSSION 6

SCORING SYSTEM

- We are okay to use swescore for 2017. We can then observe the use of the new displacement machines internationally before investing.
- Tony has had an email from Australia. Swescore are not making changes and therefore will not be compatible with new code of points.
- Australia have talked to a company about the creation of a new programme. They are interested in potentially cost sharing.
- Question: What do NZ need in their scoring system? Chris has a great understanding of this.
- Chris to have a conversation with Tony as he is already working on his comp manager system and building a scoring system that is compatible. Chris has investigated differing scoring systems eg Russia, American, Canadian, Belgium. His point of view is that none of the systems are ideal and have flaws one way or the other.
- Charity funding might cover some of the costs.

DISCUSSION 7

OTHER BUSINESS

Judging Logbooks

Hard copy has been noted as being the most effective use of recording judging attendance. It is seen as the responsibility of judges to take their logbook along to competitions to be signed off. Vicki to add this to the judging manual for courses reminding judges of their responsibilities.

GymSchool 2017

Going to run Junior Coach. Elementary Coach to be run one in North and one in South. Preferred March for South. Noted that it was important for Clubs to have the pathway solidly in place given recent health and safety issues at tramp parks.

Tumbling

Like to develop elementary coach tumbling. Christine will investigate this further. Tumbling courses are to be set as a separate qualification but will look to be incorporated into the same courses as trampoline.

Health and Safety

concerns regarding some coaches who are coaching skills that are above their qualification level.

TRA SDC to document and raise complaint to GymSports NZ. Coaches from TRA clubs 'working' in trampoline parks. Are clubs aware that this is a breach of their affiliation to GymSports NZ.

There is a 'tramp park' in Canterbury who are looking to buy

Eurotramp equipment.

Needs to be a discussion at Board level around some direction with this. A conversation with WorkSafe NZ regarding qualifications.

Danielle to talk to Tony

Handbook – will need to be adjusted to align with changes. Request from coaches and judges for a technical component. The iTRACCS rules will need to be included in this – **Maree** to organise

ITTs

Carol to sort with Andy. One out now for World Cup February. Carol's preference one out beginning of December to close before 1st comp in 2017 for Australia and remaining World Cups. Separate ITT before provisionals for World Champs/Age Group.

Thank you to GymSports NZ from SDC for Indos - **Kathryn**

Meeting Concluded at: 1.35pm
Next meeting: Tuesday 7th February 2017